Zachary Schwager

444 S. 5th St, 3rd floor

Louisville Ky 40202

August 10, 2021

Re: Boarding House License Application for 432 South 16th Street.

I am writing to express my opposition to Men Rehab application for Boarding House License Application for 432 S. 16th Louisville and requesting that their application be denied.

After living in my residents over years in a family community, I still believed that their request to operate as a boarding house on May 1, 2021. After neighbors stated that they don't appreciate the business. Also, not licensed to operate as a boarding house. However, the zone Enforcement cited on May 5, 2021 and on August 3, 2021 invite for neighborhood meeting 432 South 16th Street but we spoke to the program manager Star and did not speak Duan Nathaniel he continues to have men meeting in the basement and he did not make appearance in meeting.

The Russell Community is overly saturated with unlicensed boarding houses, recovery house, sober living houses and various of other types of weekly pay housing. Granting Men Rehab a license would not be asset for our neighborhood nor our community. Also, they do not have a standard or reliable way of checking their residents background nor a way to help their residents to move from living in a boarding house which is considered temporarily housing to more permanent housing in the community.

Another concern is the value of my property would go down, would you buy a house down the street or next door to a boarding house.

Again, I am requesting that the application for Flip the Script Men Rehab to operate a boarding house at 432 S. 16th be denied.

Thank you,

Donna Mattingly

430 south 16th

502-584-8800